SPECIAL SERVICES DIVISION ATHLETIC BRANCH MIDWESTERN SIGNAL CORPS TRAINING CENTER Camp Crowder, Missouri

November 9, 1942

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

I received your letter and was very pleased to learn that the Athletic Board had given you permission to play us in Kansas City and also at Camp Crowder.

We are looking forward to meeting you both at Kansas City and Camp Crowder, and we will be able to take care of your expenses up to \$125.00 if this arrangement is satisfactory with you. Please let me know as early as possible.

Sincerely yours,

WILLIAM F. KRICKHAN, JR., 1st Lieut., Signal Corps, Chief, Athletic Branch.

WFK:djs